
  
 VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
 GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

 August 18, 2014 
  
 7:00 p.m.  
 

Glencoe Golf Club 
621 Westley Road 

 Glencoe, IL, 60022 
  

A G E N D A 
 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 

accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have 
questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the 
Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting at (847) 835-4114, or please contact 
the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable 
accommodations for those persons. 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
Dale Thomas, Chairman 
Jim Hirsch 
Joe Keefe  
Mitch Melamed 
Ron Schmidt 
Scott Shore 
 

2. APPROVAL OF JULY 2014 MEETING MINUTES 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 

 JULY 2014 SUMMARY REPORT 
 

5. CLUBHOUSE TASKFORCE UPDATE 
 

6.   OTHER BUSINESS 
 
 7.   ADJOURNMENT 



VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Meeting Minutes 
     July 21, 2014 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  
The Golf Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at the Glencoe 
Golf Club.  The following members were present: 

   
  Dale Thomas, Chairman  
  Jim Hirsch   
  Mitch Melamed 
  John Nesbitt 

  Ron Schmidt 
  Scott Shore  
 
 Committee member Joe Keefe was absent. 
   

2. APPROVAL OF THE JUNE MINUTES 
The June Golf Advisory Committee meeting minutes were approved as written 
with a spelling modification.  
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME  
None 
 

4. MANAGERS MONTHLY REPORT  

 Stella reviewed the June monthly report. 

 Dale informed the committee that during an audit report at the Village 
Board meeting the auditor gave the Golf Club an A+ for its operational 
performance. 

 Despite the poor weather in June the Club hit its budgeted revenue 
numbers. 

 The Golf Academy is doing very well and surpassing budgeted numbers. 

 Several drainage issued are being discovered due to the excessive 
rainfall.  There has been movement of the pipes underground that is 
causing leaks throughout the course. 

 The pond on #17 was overflowing during one of the heavy rain events 
and the Botanic Garden was called to request that they clean off the 
outfall to speed up the drainage. 

 A new drainage project is being considered for the 16th fairway to speed 
up the drainage of the large pond. 

 The removal of the ash trees was discussed.  Twenty five ash trees were 
removed there are another 27 trees tagged for removal in the fall. 

 Stella informed the committee that new mats were purchased for the 
driving range. 

 A comment was made that the driving range grass tee line is in good 
shape. 



 Questions were asked as to the plan for the area that the old starter 
shack occupied. Stella responded that in the short term the area would 
be cleaned up and she is discussing long term plans with Dave Arden. 
 

5. CLUBHOUSE TASK FORCE UPDATE  

 Stella informed the committee that the Phil Kiraly is working with the 
Forest Preserve District to set up a meeting to discuss our current 
agreement. 

 It was suggested that the Village’s new attorney, Steve Elrod, may have 
some connections with the County’s staff and he might be able to 
facilitate the process moving forward. 

 A discussion took place regarding the timing of the new clubhouse.  It 
was recommended that the proposal for the new clubhouse be scheduled 
so that it does not coincide with other high ticket items such as the New 
Trier project. 

 It was discussed that a new clubhouse should appeal to all potential 
users not just golfers. 

 The driving range was discussed and a suggestion was made to realign 
the tee so it aims at the 2nd tee. 

 The funding for the clubhouse was discussed and it was recommended 
that perhaps a consultant would be hired to pursue private funding. 

 A question was asked if we should move forward with the clubhouse 
project prior to finalizing a new agreement with the County so we don’t 
waste time.  Stella responded that the cost of the design work is very 
expensive and the funding of the project will take a long time.  It would 
not be in our best interest to spend the money on design work if the plan 
sits on a self for five years. 
 

6. OTHER BUSINESS 

 A water fountain is being installed on the 3rd tee.  This project is taking a 
little longer than anticipated because electric has to be run out to the 
tee. 

 A question was asked about the outing business this season.  Stella 
responded that we did lose a large outing in June due to our existing 
clubhouse. 

 Several members offered names of tree services that they used in the 
past that were very affordable for consideration on future tree work. 
 

7.  ADJOURNMENT 
There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 

7:35 p.m. 
 
 
 

 



 

 

    

                          Glencoe Golf Club 
 
               

To:  Golf Advisory Committee 

 

From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 

 

Date:  August 15, 2014 

 
Subject:  July 2014 Monthly Report                

                                       

 

Financial Overview:  July started out very slow with heavy rain events but ended strongly 
with mild temperatures and a 15 day streak with no rain.  The weather on the weekends 

throughout the month made up for the slow days with close to 300 players on several dates. 

Power carts were not allowed on the course due to wet conditions 2.5 days out of the month.  

Total revenues were $351,371 versus the budget of $334,108.  

 

   

  
2014 Actual 

 

 
2013 Actual 

Rounds 6,324 6,235 

Average Rate      $36.74     $35.21 

FYTD Rounds 18,325 17,589 

 

 

Departmental Overview: 

 
Golf Shop: Green fee revenue was $232,332 vs. a budget of $230,158.   

 

Merchandise:  Merchandise sales totaled $10,100 vs. a budget of $11,150.  

 

Driving Range: The driving range revenue was $11,395 vs. a budget of $8,500.   

 
Rentals:  Power cart rental revenue was $49,028 vs. a budget of $52,000; pull cart rental 

revenue was $3,298 vs. a budget of $2,850. 

 

Food & Beverage: The restaurant was open with a full menu.  The first rent payment of $4,800 

was received. 
 

Golf Course:  

 The removal of 25 ash trees took place; an additional 27 trees are tagged for removal in 
the fall. 

 Sprinkler repairs/replacement took place in eight fairways.  The replacement of the 
sprinkler heads is going to be a long term project as all of the heads will have to be 

replaced in the next few years. 

 Cart path renovations took place on holes 5, 7, 15, 18 and the path to the driving 
range. 



 Drainage work took place on holes 14, 16, and 17.  Old leaking pipe was removed and 
replaced with new PVC pipe. 

 The back of the tee on hole 8 was dug up and new drainage was installed to address an 
ongoing issue with standing water and bubbling of the turf. 

 A new water fountain on the 3rd tee was put in place; the installation included running 
electric to the site. 

 The greens were top-dressed twice in the month. 

 Spot spraying for clover and crabgrass took place. 

 All of the sprinklers and yardage markers were edged. 

 Poison ivy was sprayed and removed from the perimeter of the course. 
 

2014 Weather: The high temperature for the month was 92 degrees and the low was 54 

degrees. The average high for the month is 83 degrees and the average low is 63 degrees.  Total 

precipitation was 3.70 inches against an average of 3.63 inches.   

 

Marketing Notes: 

 We utilized Google and Microsoft adwords to promote golf camps and the Glencoe Golf 

Academy.   

 A sandwich board is being utilized adjacent to the first tee to promote upcoming events. 

 An email blast was sent promoting upcoming events. 

 A business listing is running for the Glencoe Golf Academy in Google places as well as 

Bing business portal.  

 Social media website updates via Twitter and Facebook. 
 

Miscellaneous: 

 A Play for Pink event was held at the Club; over $1,500 was raised for the breast cancer 
foundation during the event. 

 An afternoon junior camp was created for advanced level children. 

 A shotgun event was held on the morning of the 31st that allowed for open play in the 
afternoon and produced a very lucrative day for the Club. 

 An IJGA, Illinois Junior Golf Association, tournament was held at the Club.  There were 
150 competitors ages 12 to 18 that participated. 

 A three series clinic on the short game was taught by the Glencoe Golf Academy.   
 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Stella Nanos 

General Manager 
Glencoe Golf Club 
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